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~ allocates the entire amount ($160,000 annually) in the State account. Thus, 
LO 2460 makes the changes necessary for the department to take full advantage 
of the funds which have already been transferred from the Department-of 
Conservation for acquisition and development of motorboat access. 

LD An Act Pertaining to Free Hunting Lic~nses For Residents LV/WD 
2471 Over 70 Years of Age Who Have Had Military Service 

SPONSOR(S) 
SMITH. 
WALKER 
DUFFY 
JACKSON 

SUMMARY 

COMMITTEE 
LV/WD 

REPORT AMENDMENTS ADOPTED 

The State of Maine currently has in place a mandatory hunter safety training 
requirement. It was enacted by the Legislature to make hunting not only safer 
through firearm training but also to provide important instru_ct ion in subjects 
such as survival, first aid; and hunter conduct. fnstructions are also given 
in wildlife laws and regulations. 

This bill proposed to exempt residents over 70 years of age from the hunter 
safety course requirement if they have had prior military service, since these 
people get firearm training as part of their service requirement. 

LD An Act to Amend the Endangered Species Act 
2567 

SPONSOR(S) 
MCGOWAN 
USHER 
CLARK H 
JACQUES 

SUMMARY 
ND Maj Rpt of 2164 

COMMITTEE REPORT 

PUBLIC 
800 

AMENDMENTS ADOPTED 
H-528 JACQUES 

The original bill would have permitted the Attorney General to bring 
injunctive proceedings to prevent the harm, misuse or harassment of endangered 
species and in emergencies where species of animals or plants in the State are 
in serious jeopardy, would have required the Commissioner of Inland Fisheries 
and Wildlife to request that an injunctive proceeding be initiated. This 
parallels the general injunctive authority of the Attorney General to enforce 
laws administered by the Department of Environmental Protection. 

The bill also proposed a new enforcement mechanism to permit citizen 
injunctive proceedings, provided that a 60 day notice was given and the State 
itself was not taking action. 

At the public hearing, an amendment was offered to require the department _to 
identify essential habitat for endangered species and to develop protection 
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